
 

 

October 2, 2023 
 
ADDENDUM 2 
 
 
 
TO PROSPECTIVE PROPOSERS UNDER RFP NO. 23-557-02, “WALNUT CREEK WATER 
TREATMENT PLANT PRETREATMENT PROJECT DESIGN SERVICES” 
 
1. Notice is hereby given that RFP NO. 23-557-02 of the East Bay Municipal Utility District 

has been revised as follows: 
 

A. On the front page, replace “RESPONSE DUE October 11, 2023 4:00p.m. PDT” with 
“RESPONSE DUE October 18, 2023 4:00p.m. PDT.” 
 

B. In main RFP No. 23-557-02, Calendar of Events, Consultant Team Interviews, replace 
“Week of October 16, 2023” with “Week of October 30, 2023.” 
 

C. On page 27 of the main RFP No. 23-557-02 Statement of Work, dated 09/12/23, add the 
following technical meetings to Task 2.2 Design Technical Workshops:  

“ g) Review meeting for Dewatering Building 
h) Review meeting for Process Chemical Upgrades” 

 
D. On page 28 of the main RFP No. 23-557-02 Statement of Work, dated 09/12/23, Task 3.1 

– Design Submittals Review, replace the first sentence with, 
“The Consultant will perform technical review of the pre-design Technical Memoranda 
and 10%, 30%, 50%, and 90% design submittals including drawings and specifications.” 

 
2. Pre-Proposal Questions & Answers: 

 
1. Q: Does the District intent to require the Consultant’s bidding on Contract #4 to meet the 

$20,000,000 Professional Liability Insurance each claim, and aggregate limit as shown in 
Exhibit B page 7, and Exhibit D page 8? 
A: No, for Contract #4, the Professional Liability Insurance coverage is reduced to 
$10,000,000 limit per occurrence and aggregate. 

 
2. Q: Do the requirements to carry Cyber Liability Insurance Coverage and Technology 

Errors and Omissions Liability Insurance as shown in Exhibit B page 9-11 and Exhibit D 
page 9-12 apply to Consultant’s bidding on Contract #4? 
A: Yes, Cyber Liability Insurance Coverage and Technology Errors and Omissions 
Liability Insurance coverage are required for all contracts, including Contract #4.  



 
3. Q: For Contract #4, Task 2.2, are design technical workshops are needed for the 

Dewatering Building and Process Chemical technical memoranda? 
A: Under Contract #4, Task 2.2, please include attendance and participation in both the 
Dewatering Building and Process Chemical Upgrades workshops, to be facilitated by the 
selected design consultant. 
 

4. Q: Clarify if Contract #4, Task 3.1 Design Submittals Review should consider the review 
of the technical memoranda related to the Power System and the Process (Ozone, 
Dewatering, Chemical) 
A Yes, please include review of the pre-design technical memoranda, to be prepared by 
the selected design consultant under Contract #1, Task 3. No constructability workshop is 
required for these pre-design TMs under Contract #4, Task 3.2. 

 
 
ACKNOWLEDGMENT OF RECEIPT OF THIS ADDENDUM SHALL BE INDICATED BY 
INSERTING THE ADDENDUM NUMBER AND ITS DATE ON THE FORM LABELED 
“PROPOSER INFORMATION AND ACCEPTANCE” IN EXHIBIT A. 
 
 
 
SARAH PLUMMER, PE 
ASSOCIATE CIVIL ENGINEER 
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